## VILLAGE COUNCIL PROCEEDINGS October 4, 2021

The Lincoln Village Council met on Monday October 4, 2021 at 7 p.m. at the Village Hall. The meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance. The following were in attendance: President Phillips, Treasurer Mahalak, Clerk Somers and Council Members Durham, Healy, Putsky, Schick, Somers and Wambold. The minutes of the September meeting were approved on a motion from Wambold with support from Putsky. The Treasurer's report was approved subject to audit on a motion from Schick with support from Wambold The bills were approved for payment on a motion from Healy with support from Wambold. A motion was made by Schick with support from Healy to appoint Marsha Mahalak as the Zoning Administrator for the Village. Motion carried. A motion was made by Wambold with support from Somers to allow Marsha to take online classes to support her in this new endeavor. The pavilion fund currently has \$14,577 and continues to grow. A meeting will be scheduled for late winter/early spring to address concerns with youth in the community regarding what they would like to have for use at the beach next year. Denise Cline from NEMCOG stated that she would like to see a slight change in one of the areas of our Zoning Plan that would make it better in the future. She will be sending information to President Phillips to bring to the Planning Committee for consideration. The maintenance report was given. There are a few places where there are significant washouts. There are also a number of new signs needed in various places. The sidewalk on West Main that was caved in has been fixed. The slide and docks have been removed from the beach. The hoses have been turned off in the downtown flower boxes. The restrooms at the Flights of Imagination are being winterized. The sewer system is working very well. The lift stations pump rails and chain system will be replaced by Detroit Pump. The road report was given by President Phillips. We will be doing work on Traverse Bay in the spring. She is continuing to work on other reports that need to be finished for the State. Council Member Durham is working on checking on the nuisance/building on Second Street. He will work with the building inspector for an inspection. No updates yet on the electric charging post for the Village. There will be an animal swap and Flea Market at the ARA site on October 16 from 10-3. There will be charge of \$5.00 for each space. The Trick or Trunk and the Chili Cook-off will take place on October 30 from 11-1. A motion to adjourn was made by Healy with support from Wambold. Carried.

Linda K. Somers Village Clerk Iincolnmi.com